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24 June 2003

Dr David Tree

President

Australasian Society of Career Medical Officers

c/- 23 Hidden Valley Road

BONOGIN QLD 4213

Dear Dr Tree

    Re: Meeting with the Medical Training and Education Council of NSW

I write on behalf of Professor Bruce Dowton and the Council to thank you for taking the time to speak with us on 12 June 2003.

We were very interested to learn more about the issues facing the ASCMO in the field of education and training and hope that we can be of assistance in informing and helping to resolve some of the matters we discussed.

As you may recall MTEC it seeking input from the ASCMO into the Area Health Service Delivery of Medical Education and Training Project. MTEC is undertaking a detailed profile of the practicalities of how medical training takes place within each of the specialty and subspecialty areas, at a hospital level, in Area Health Services across NSW. I note that the Council has identified Career Medical Officer as being a group of particular importance.

Three Area Health Services are participating in the pilot phase of the project: Central Coast, Greater Murray and South Eastern Sydney. The CEO of each of these Areas has given their support for this project and have emphasised the importance of gaining a deeper and broader understanding of the issues facing the various groups.

We would he very interested in any information you are able to provide on how training is delivered to Career Medical Officers in each of these Area Health Services. We are particularly interested in:

•
The number of positions

•
Society members you would recommend the survey team meet with during these visits,

•
Any areas of interest or particular issues that you consider important for the project team to cover during the health service visits,

•
Any particular feedback you would like from the profiles

MTEC believes that your Society’s involvement in this project will be of utmost importance if we are to gain a true perspective of training issues at an Area Health Service level. The first visit we are undertaking is to the Central Coast Area Health Service 7th – 9th July 2003 and it would be very useful to obtain your views prior to this visit if possible. Submissions can he sent to the Project Officer, Amy Tower, on atower@doh.health.nsw.gov.au 

We would also be grateful for any general material that might help us develop a more detailed picture of how training and education occurs in your specialty. Information regarding the Society's Continuing Professional Development Program would be most helpful.

Thank you again for the time you took to speak with us last week and we look forward to learning from ASCMO's experience in training and education. If you have any queries regarding the Area Health Service Project or if we can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate is contact either myself, the Council's Medical Advisor Dr Marie-Louise Stokes or Council's Project Officer, Amy Tower on 02 9887 5030.

Kind Regards

Evan Rawstrom

Executive Officer

